
       

 

Public Works Report 

February 2025 

 

CITY & STREETS MAINTENANCE 

Cleanup and maintenance: Public work crew delivered base to the 

corner of Harker Avenue and Homestead Street for curb and gutter. 

Potholes were filled on North Hildale Street, Canyon Street, Airport 

Road, west Mohave Avenue, Utah Avenue, and north Richard Street. 

Discussion and a list were compiled for trees to be added to upcoming 

projects, including for the town homes on Mohave Avenue. The water 

project was started in the planter strips down Central Street. Another 

layer of base was added on Redwood Street from Township Avenue to 

Johnson Avenue. Base was added to Elm Street between Uzona Avenue 

and Arizona Ave.  



                                 

   

Sign replacement and addition: Public works crew repaired two posts 

at Maxwell Park, due to damage done by a vehicle. 

Screen plant operations: 3,113 yards of road base were made. Some 

repairs were done on the crusher including tightening screw connections 

and replacing a faulty breaker. 

 



 

PARKS AND RECREATION 

Heritage Park: Branches were cleaned up off the lawn, pruning, 

weeding and clean-up were done.  

Lauritzen Park: Park crews painted the men’s and women’s restrooms. 

A bid was put in for Jenson for epoxy flooring for both the men’s and 

women’s bathrooms and the park crew have an estimate for the roof 

repairs. Improvements were made including gate locks, door sweeps, 

and trash clean up. Branches were cleaned up off the lawn, pruning, 

weeding and clean-up were done. 

    

         

 

EQUIPMENT MAINTENANCE AND REPAIR 



Police vehicle number 1123 had all 4 tires mount and balanced. Police 

vehicle number 1108 had the coil pack, and front lower control arm 

replaced. The skid loader number 2342 had an LOF inspection, and the 

hydraulic filter, cabin filter, and fuel filter replaced. Garbage truck 

number 4462 had the rear drive tires replaced. Landfill Truck number 

4466 had a LOF inspection and fuel filter replaced.  

 

LANDFILL 

The landfill crew has gotten a quote for some remodeling to be done on 

the scale house.  

Scale house operator Maryett Jeffs has resigned, we would like to extend 

our gratitude towards Maryett for her hard work and time while with the 

city and we wish her all the best in her future endeavors. Landfill and the 

Town of Colorado City would like to welcome Rose Black as our new 

scale house operator.  

In February, 783.36 tons of waste were taken to the landfill. 

 

ADMINISTRATIVE 

Public works submitted a grant application for WACOG to replace the 

faulty base on Mohave Avenue from SR389 to Redwood Street, the 

estimated cost of this project is $907,200. The amount available for the 

WACOG grant is $639,468. It will be several months before we know if 

the funding has been approved, if it is, the estimated start time for this 

project will be 2026.  

 

Total man hours spent: 



Arizona: 461 

Utah: 21 

 

The public works team takes pride in, and appreciates the opportunity, 

in working to improve the community and looks forward to its continued 

success. 

Public Works Director. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


